
Dear Requester 

 

I refer to your recent Freedom of Information request.  

 

Would you happen to have any of the following information or know of where I could locate this 

information from: any accidents involving cyclists  

 

If you hold this information would it be possible to include the date and time of the accident (as I’ll 

be trying to work out if the accident happened in poor visibility/hours of darkness). Also, would it be 

possible to receive this information for the last 3 years? 

 

The response is as detailed in the attached document.   We have included additional fields which you 

might find useful.  The coded fields are described in the Department for Transport document 

STATS20: 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file

/230596/stats20-2011.pdf 

 

This is for all reported injury accidents involving pedal cycles in the Nottinghamshire Police area 

since 1/1/2017.  At this moment, the last provisionally complete month is September 2020. 

 

ROAD TRAFFIC INJURY ACCIDENT RECORDS - DISCLAIMER 

These details are a record of the personal injury accidents reported to the Police. Every 

endeavour is made to ensure the accuracy and completeness of 

these records, which have been transcribed from the original Police Reports. The data is then 

entered and held on computer. 

Occasions may arise when information from the Police, relevant to a particular accident, 

may not be available for several months and will therefore not 

be included. 

 

I hope this assists. Should you have any further enquiries please do not hesitate to contact me 

directly on the details below. 

 

Complaints, Information and Mediation Officer 

Nottinghamshire County Council 

 

In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 

FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 

http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  

 

You can use the search facility using keywords. 

 

If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 

the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 

or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above.  

 


